

ELAINE PAUL SCHAEFER VICE CHAIR

KEVIN M. MADDEN CHRISTINE A. REUTHER RICHARD R. WOMACK

COUNTY OF DELAWARE OFFICE OF HOUSING AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

2 W. Baltimore Avenue Suite 202 Media, PA 19063 (610) 891-5425 Fax (610) 566-0532

> PHILIP WELSH DIRECTOR

October 30, 2023

Dear Applicant:

On behalf of Delaware County Council, the Office of Housing and Community Development (OHCD) announces the availability of Community Development Block Grant applications for the FY 2024 program year. The County anticipates receiving approximately \$3 million in the upcoming program year, which is scheduled to begin on July 1, 2024. Those wishing to apply for funding should contact OHCD or visit our website located at https://delcopa.gov/hcd/cdbgapplication.html for an application. To be considered for funding, applications must be received in full no later than 4:30 P.M., Friday, January 5, 2024.

Information on additional countywide housing programs is made available on our website. Please refer to the included Municipal Demolition Program flyer for a resource available to all County Municipalities.

If you have any questions or would like to arrange a pre-application technical assistance meeting, contact me, at 610-891-4014, or via e-mail at welshp@co.delaware.pa.us.

Very truly yours,

Philip Welsh

Director

Enclosures